MEMORANDUM				      IWWA APPLICATION: AGENDA ITEM 3	                                                                                                        
                                                                                                       MEETING OF MAY 11, 2023

To:	Conservation Commission/Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Agency

From:	Suzanne Simone, Environmental Planner

Date:	May 4, 2023

Re:	IWWA Application: Proposed installation of 3,550 linear feet of 4-foot wide concrete sidewalks on Bell St., from Gideon Ln. to Bellridge Rd, traversing two wetland areas 

Review Documents:  Project Narrative, February 23, 2023
			Soil Scientist Reports, March 21, 2023 and April 10, 2023
			Plan Sheets #1 and #2

Proposal

The town plans to install 3,550 linear feet of sidewalks on Bell Street.  The proposed sidewalk will cross two locations containing wetland soils and intermittent watercourses.  


Review

Site Description
The project area is along an existing road, in a Rural Residence zone.  There is only one conservation easement area bordering Bell Street at properties #142 and #148 Bell Street, with an existing sidewalk across the street and not in the project area.  The work is planned within the town right of way, except in the area of #285 Bell St where private property owner permission has been granted.  The property is not identified as an area of interest in the December 2022 map of the Natural Diversity Database.  No further action is required.


The plan proposes disturbance of 555 square feet of the total 8,407 square feet of delineated wetlands.  Project Area #1: Removal of an existing endwall and extension of culvert pipe and new concrete endwall are proposed within a delineated wetland on the west side of Bell Street at the Bayberry Road intersection at #285 Bell Street.  Project Area #2:  Removal of spruce trees and stumps is proposed at the edge of the delineated wetland on the east side of Bell Street within 400 feet of the Somerset Road intersection at #408 Bell St.  

Soils 
The Agency reviewed a concept plan at the March 2, 2023 meeting.  The Agency requested a soil scientist report evaluating the status of the pond, specifically if it qualifies as a vernal pool and the impact of filling and grading for the sidewalk.  The April 10, 2023 soil scientist report states that the pond is not a vernal pool.  The report details the best management practice for the removal of the spruce trees along the wetland border of Project Area #2 to prevent soil disturbance and sedimentation into the wetland area.  The best management practices detailed in the soil scientist report will be incorporated into the future draft motion.
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